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Town of Bear Creek 
Town Board Proceedings of the Annual Meeting 

April 20, 2021 
              
 

The Annual Meeting of the Bear Creek Town Board was held at the Bear Creek Town Hall, 

located at S9497 County Road G, Plain, WI, on April 20, 2021. The meeting was called to order 

by Chairman Marty McCluskey at 7:00 p.m. 
 

The following members were present: Chairman Marty McCluskey; Jeff Scallon; and, Steve 

Emerson, Supervisors.  
 

Others present: Phyllis Meister, Holly Bindl, JoEllen Frawley, Robbin D’elene, Greg Meise, 

Luanne Greenheck, Steve Greenheck, Ted Greenheck, Sheley Scallon, Joe Bauer, Travis 

Nachreiner, Donna Lins, Treasurer; Tim McCluskey, Patrolman; Eileen Eberle, Retiring Clerk;  

and, Sheila Carver, Clerk and one unknown attendee that did not sign in. 
 

Retiring Clerk, Eileen Eberle made a retirement speech and proceeded to swear in the Town 

Board Members and the new Treasurer. Chairman McCluskey then sworn in the new Clerk. All 

newly sworn in elected officials signed the Oath of Office. 
 

The 2020 Bear Creek Financial report was available to attendees. Copies were mailed to 

residents in March. 
  

Marble Quarry Road will be reconstructed in its entirety, which is 4.51 miles. A state grant was 

obtained for $425,250 which will cover 70% and the Town has to match 30% of the cost. All 

work has to be bid out.  
 

The board discussed a bus getting stuck on Lehner Road. It appeared that the bus just got off the 

road.  
 

Hayes Road is .13 miles and needs gravel. Joe Bauer suggested grading the road as deep as the 

potholes and putting gravel on it with a crown so the potholes do not come back.   
 

Robbin D’elene suggested the Town find additional help for filling potholes. There was help a 

few years ago that is no longer available. The board took the suggestion under advisement.  
 

The Chairman, Clerk and Treasurer signed the new signature cards for the bank. The Clerk 

announced the new website: www.bearcreektown.wixsite.com/sauk. The board agreed to the 

layout of the new ATV/UTV route ordinance to be presented at the May meeting. The Plan 

Commission will be changing their meeting date to the fourth Tuesday of the month going 

forward. 
 

The 2022 Annual Meeting was set for April 19, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Jeff Scallon motioned to adjourn at 7:33 p.m. Steve Emerson seconded. Motion carried.  

 

 
Sheila Carver,  

Town Clerk 

http://www.bearcreektown.wixsite.com/sauk

